
 The Board of Directors of Marble Retreat is pleased 
to announce the appointments of Mike MacKenzie 
as Clinical Director and Kari MacKenzie as Executive 
Director of Marble Retreat. Mike and Kari have been 
with our ministry for some time now, and they have 
demonstrated great clinical and administrative skills in 
their responsibilities. We are thrilled with their passion for 
this ministry and its mission: to care for hurting clergy.
 Steve and Patti Cappa made the decision to step 
down from their positions after prayerful consideration 
of what was best for them and for the ministry.
 These changes will take effect May 1, 2013.
 The board, the Cappas, and the MacKenzies 
have anticipated this transition from the Cappa era 
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to the MacKenzie era for some time. We all just 
assumed that the transition would occur down the 
road. Financial pressures have prompted the staff to 
conclude that the transition needed to occur now so as 
to lay the foundation for Marble Retreat’s future. The 
board agreed with the staff. It now appears that God’s 
timetable for this transition was much sooner than ours.
 Patti Cappa will work part time for the ministry 
during the transition period so she can mentor Kari in 
the intricacies of administering this ministry making the 
transition as seamless as possible.
 The Cappas are not yet certain about what God has 
in store for them in this next phase of their careers. They 
are actively pursuing several options and are hopeful for 
the next adventure in their lives.
 The MacKenzies are committed to continuing the 
Marble Retreat ministry as it has been developed over 
the years. Their burden for hurting clergy is the same 
burden that prompted Louis and Melissa McBurney to 
establish the ministry nearly 40 years ago. 
 The board and Melissa McBurney expressed deep 
appreciation to the Cappas for their dedicated work 
in moving this ministry from the McBurney era to the 
MacKenzie era these last ten years. 
 Where does Marble Retreat stand now? We have 
every reason to be encouraged about the future. We 
have as leaders of this ministry a young yet seasoned 
professional couple. We have a veteran and wise 
administrative assistant who knows about every detail 
of our work. We have a marvelous crew of volunteers 
that will help in a variety of ways,  and we have a 
faithful band of supporters who pray for and give to this 
ministry. God is good and the future is bright.
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Marble Retreat is a 501(c)3 non-profit corporation. You have several ways to donate, 
on-line click the donate button, check or credit card by mail or phone.

ANNUAL REPORT INSIDE
Please see the Annual Report inside this newsletter for Fiscal Year 2011-2012. We are very thankful for all the 
gifts of both money and time that our supporters have given to ensure our mission continues. We are blessed.

We have been very blessed by the gifts that have come in for our $40,000 transition fund. We still have a ways to go
so please consider giving to help us make this step into the future of Marble Retreat.

We have many needs at Marble Retreat. Here are some of them:

• Ongoing General Operating Funds
• Scholarship Funds for both Clergy and Laity

• A new commercial refrigerator for the lodge kitchen
• Stain and Labor for the outside of the lodge

PLEASE GIVE TO MARBLE RETREAT!

PREPARED IN ADVANCE
 For over a decade we as a couple have decided to say “Yes” to God, to go 
where He led. Now, God has led us to the positions of directors of Marble 
Retreat. Our calling, experience, education, passion, and gifting have all come 
together to prepare us for this time and responsibility. Little did we know when 
we first discovered we had a similar passion for helping Christian leaders over 
12 years ago where it would lead us. We could never have imagined the great 
adventure God had planned. We are thrilled and honored to be a part of the 
future of this great ministry. We have seen what God does here in the hearts and 
lives of His servants and we are humbled to be an ongoing part of that work. We 
are so thankful for your prayers and support that have sustained this ministry and 
covet your prayers as we take this step into the future. We are excited to see God’s 
continued work in this wonderful ministry.

       - Mike and Kari 
THE MCBURNEY SOCIETY

The McBurney Society recognizes those individuals who have made
Marble Retreat a beneficiary through a will, charitable trust or life insurance policy.
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For we are God’s workmanship, created in Christ Jesus to do good works,
which God prepared in advance for us to do. Ephesians 2:10

ANNUAL REPORT
OPERATING INCOME AND EXPENSES

October 1, 2011 - September 30, 2012

Marble Retreat’s annual operating budget comes from client fees for services and various fundraising campaigns. Marble Retreat 
does not receive any government funding and depends on the generosity of the board, staff, alumni, friends and foundations. 
      

INCOME      
Client Fees  $160,110  36%    
Client Stay  $56,490  13%    
Contributions  $222,852  50%    
Interest and Dividends  $3,113 0.7%
Total income  $442,565      

EXPENSES      
Therapy Program  $421,424  76%
Administration  $97,948  18%
Development  $33,203 6%
Total Expenses  $552,575  

The full Marble Retreat audited financial statement is available upon written request.
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 This newsletter is filled with a lot of news for Marble Retreat as well as our 
Annual Report for Fiscal Year 2011-2012.  We are delighted to list the many people 
who have supported the ministry of Marble Retreat in many ways this last fiscal 
year.  You can see that the number of supporters continues to be vibrant.  Our 
volunteers have helped the ministry in many ways from supplying trees, cutting 
wood, cooking meals, and loaning us equipment. We thank you and wish you many 
blessings.  
 Also, we have the opportunity to congratulate Doris Edwards on her recent 
retirement from our Board of Directors. She has worked tirelessly for 15 years to 
promote the cause of Marble Retreat in many capacities including President.  We 
thank you Doris for your great love and care for all the staff and those we serve.

 We are thrilled to be handing the reins of the 
ministry to Dr.s Mike and Kari MacKenzie.  They 
have proven themselves to be faithful, competent 
and a lovely, loving couple to take Marble Retreat 
to the next generation of Christian workers.  
Steven and I have served as Directors for exactly 
10 years this May 1st.  It has been a sacred privilege 
to work with the over 900 people who have sat in 
the group room, played ping pong in the lodge and sat around the dining table, eating 
and making good and meaningful conversation.  We have some plans in place for our 
future and many things are still yet to be worked out.  We are leaning and waiting on 
our Lord for our next steps, full of hope and anticipation.  Martin Luther’s words in 
his commentary on Galatians, speak to us during this time of faith alive: “Without 
hope faith cannot endure. On the other hand, hope without faith is blind rashness and 
arrogance because it lacks knowledge.  Before anything else a Christian 
must have the insight of faith, so that the 
intellect may know its directions in the day 
of trouble and the heart may hope for better 
things. By faith we begin, by hope we 
continue.”  We are excited to begin this 
new adventure in our lives and, of course 
we will update as He guides our steps! 

ANNUAL REPORT

RE-CAP By Steve and Patti Cappa

Mike and Kari MacKenzie, Cont.
  LifeBridge Christian Church
  Melissa McBurney
  Bert and Marcia Pope
  Roy and Rose Ryan
  Tracy Story
  David and Martha Wilson
Louis and Melissa McBurney
  James and Susie Hempstead
  Bob and Mary Jackson
Scott Middleton
  Ross and Nelwyn Reagan
Bert  and Marcia Pope
  Dan and Denise Pope
Bert Pope
  Jerry and Madiene Gibson
Marcia Pope
  Marilyn Sammons 
Bob and Lisa Rue
  Mark and Patricia McDowell
  James and Leslie Smallwood
David Self
  Lois Hayes
Henry and Eva Villarreal
  Dave and Ronnie Carder
  Jere and Patsy Drummond
  Byrn and Anita Williamson
Anita and Byrn Williamson
  John E. and Janet Woods

Louis McBurney, Cont. 
  Sam Lewis Knight
  Darrell and Andrea Meador
  Joann and Stuart Nishimoto
  Ted and Miriam Perry
  Patricia Robinson
  Larry Edwina Rowell
  John and Wanda Strappazon
Charley Jean Moyers
  Jere and Patsy Drummond
Larry Patterson
  Jere and Patsy Drummond
Mrs. Rose Pohousky
  Skip and Suzanne Pohousky
Vern Rock
  Wanda Rock
Donald L. Romary
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Russ Rosser
  Jere and Patsy Drummond
Darrell Setliff
  Jere and Patsy Drummond
Maco C. Stewart
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Florence Wheeler
  Skip and Suzanne Pohousky

James R. Beck
  Wayne and Dee Link
Steve and Patti Cappa
  Joni Behrendt
  Cliff and Robin Stricklin
  David and MarthaWilson 
Patti Cappa
  Jane Holzkamp
Patsy Drummond
  Pete and Ada Lee Correll
  Tycho and Marie Howle
  Clif and Maryalice Vann
Doris and Marshall Edwards
  W. Lowell and Martha Hayes
  Betty Joe Craft
Doris Edwards
  Kenneth and Faith Barnebey
  Sam and Becky Ramsey
  Patricia Robinson
  Scott and Mary K Edwards
Katrine Fabian
  David and Martha Wilson
Ken Hobbs
  Bryan and Annabel Hobbs
Mike and Kari MacKenzie
  Carmel Baptist Church
  James and Krea Doolitte
  Harold and Bette Gillogly
  Daniel and Kerstin Gould
  Mark and Deanna Hindsley

John Aderhold
  Jere and Patsy Drummond
Cheryl Barton
  Bernie Barton
Bill Brunner
  Lola Lambe
Bess Clarke
  Macsene Biswell
Ted Z Dillehay
  Terry and JoAnn Means
Margaret Feldman
   Duane Feldmann
Mr. William MacKenzie
  George and Sondra Aldrich
  James and Ginny Beck
  Bert and Marcia Pope
  Ron and Bonnie Reynolds
Louis McBurney
  Pete and Sue Bielski
  Peter and Olga Caldwell
  Charles and Linda Cattanach
  Col. and Mrs. Newton Cole
  Jere and Patsy Drummond
  Jerry and Madiene Gibson
  Linda Clayton Hicks
  John and Ann Iler
  Anita Jones

IN HONOR OF...
The following gifts were made to Marble Retreat in recognition of the achievements of others.

The honored individuals are in Bold.

IN MEMORY OF...
The following gifts were made to Marble Retreat in loving memory of departed family,

friends, and colleagues. The memorialized individuals are in bold.
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October 1, 2011 – September 30, 2012
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Scott and Mary K Edwards

Lamar and Judy Eidson
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First Baptist Church Inc

First Presbyterian Church

Kyle and Erin Flanagan
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John and Kristi Foster

Jay and Roz Fowler

Judith Frank

Joe Freeman

Ed and Jane Fuller

Charles and Margaret Garfield

Neal and Anita Garrison

Russ and Vicki Gibbs

Gib and Caroline Giblin

Madiene and Jerry Gibson

Harold and Bette Gillogly

Fred and Heather Gingrich
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Glenn Glass

Bruce and Connie Gledhill

Anita Gordon

Joyce Gordon

Daniel and Kerstin Gould

Inez Grouby
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Diane Hassinger

Lois Hayes
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Drayton and Elizabeth McLane
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Darrell and Andrea Meador

JoAnn and Terry Means
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Scott and Susan Middleton
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Penelope Popp
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Dorothy Self

anonymous

Bob Sewell

Bill and Jenny Shattuck

Shepherd of the Hills

Dale Sherrod

Bernard and Barbara Shoesmith

Claudette and Tom Siekmeier

James and Leslie Smallwood

Phillip and Rebecca Smith

Jason and Rachel Spencer

Joe and Cheri Sperry

Paul and Valerie Stetler
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Tracy Story
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JoNancy Sundberg
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Patti and Steve during their first
year as directors.

*Indicates group is open to all believers. All other groups for those in vocational Christian ministry. Session dates 
are subject to change on occasion. Please call to confirm a reservation prior to booking flights. When making travel 

plans, plan to arrive Tuesday afternoon and depart on Thursday morning of the following week.

 2013 MARBLE RETREAT GROUP SCHEDULE

June 18-27
July 9-18

July 23-August 1

August 6-15
August 20-29

September 17-26

October 22-31
November 5-14
December 3-12
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who have supported the ministry of Marble Retreat in many ways this last fiscal 
year.  You can see that the number of supporters continues to be vibrant.  Our 
volunteers have helped the ministry in many ways from supplying trees, cutting 
wood, cooking meals, and loaning us equipment. We thank you and wish you many 
blessings.  
 Also, we have the opportunity to congratulate Doris Edwards on her recent 
retirement from our Board of Directors. She has worked tirelessly for 15 years to 
promote the cause of Marble Retreat in many capacities including President.  We 
thank you Doris for your great love and care for all the staff and those we serve.

 We are thrilled to be handing the reins of the 
ministry to Dr.s Mike and Kari MacKenzie.  They 
have proven themselves to be faithful, competent 
and a lovely, loving couple to take Marble Retreat 
to the next generation of Christian workers.  
Steven and I have served as Directors for exactly 
10 years this May 1st.  It has been a sacred privilege 
to work with the over 900 people who have sat in 
the group room, played ping pong in the lodge and sat around the dining table, eating 
and making good and meaningful conversation.  We have some plans in place for our 
future and many things are still yet to be worked out.  We are leaning and waiting on 
our Lord for our next steps, full of hope and anticipation.  Martin Luther’s words in 
his commentary on Galatians, speak to us during this time of faith alive: “Without 
hope faith cannot endure. On the other hand, hope without faith is blind rashness and 
arrogance because it lacks knowledge.  Before anything else a Christian 
must have the insight of faith, so that the 
intellect may know its directions in the day 
of trouble and the heart may hope for better 
things. By faith we begin, by hope we 
continue.”  We are excited to begin this 
new adventure in our lives and, of course 
we will update as He guides our steps! 
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*Indicates group is open to all believers. All other groups for those in vocational Christian ministry. Session dates 
are subject to change on occasion. Please call to confirm a reservation prior to booking flights. When making travel 

plans, plan to arrive Tuesday afternoon and depart on Thursday morning of the following week.
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 This newsletter is filled with a lot of news for Marble Retreat as well as our 
Annual Report for Fiscal Year 2011-2012.  We are delighted to list the many people 
who have supported the ministry of Marble Retreat in many ways this last fiscal 
year.  You can see that the number of supporters continues to be vibrant.  Our 
volunteers have helped the ministry in many ways from supplying trees, cutting 
wood, cooking meals, and loaning us equipment. We thank you and wish you many 
blessings.  
 Also, we have the opportunity to congratulate Doris Edwards on her recent 
retirement from our Board of Directors. She has worked tirelessly for 15 years to 
promote the cause of Marble Retreat in many capacities including President.  We 
thank you Doris for your great love and care for all the staff and those we serve.

 We are thrilled to be handing the reins of the 
ministry to Dr.s Mike and Kari MacKenzie.  They 
have proven themselves to be faithful, competent 
and a lovely, loving couple to take Marble Retreat 
to the next generation of Christian workers.  
Steven and I have served as Directors for exactly 
10 years this May 1st.  It has been a sacred privilege 
to work with the over 900 people who have sat in 
the group room, played ping pong in the lodge and sat around the dining table, eating 
and making good and meaningful conversation.  We have some plans in place for our 
future and many things are still yet to be worked out.  We are leaning and waiting on 
our Lord for our next steps, full of hope and anticipation.  Martin Luther’s words in 
his commentary on Galatians, speak to us during this time of faith alive: “Without 
hope faith cannot endure. On the other hand, hope without faith is blind rashness and 
arrogance because it lacks knowledge.  Before anything else a Christian 
must have the insight of faith, so that the 
intellect may know its directions in the day 
of trouble and the heart may hope for better 
things. By faith we begin, by hope we 
continue.”  We are excited to begin this 
new adventure in our lives and, of course 
we will update as He guides our steps! 

ANNUAL REPORT
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 The Board of Directors of Marble Retreat is pleased 
to announce the appointments of Mike MacKenzie 
as Clinical Director and Kari MacKenzie as Executive 
Director of Marble Retreat. Mike and Kari have been 
with our ministry for some time now, and they have 
demonstrated great clinical and administrative skills in 
their responsibilities. We are thrilled with their passion for 
this ministry and its mission: to care for hurting clergy.
 Steve and Patti Cappa made the decision to step 
down from their positions after prayerful consideration 
of what was best for them and for the ministry.
 These changes will take effect May 1, 2013.
 The board, the Cappas, and the MacKenzies 
have anticipated this transition from the Cappa era 

The mission of Marble Retreat is to help bring healing, hope and restoration to  
those in vocational Christian ministry and the Church at large through Christ-centered brief intensive counseling.

Spring Edition 2013  •  Providing Care since 1974  •  Marble, Colorado

to the MacKenzie era for some time. We all just 
assumed that the transition would occur down the 
road. Financial pressures have prompted the staff to 
conclude that the transition needed to occur now so as 
to lay the foundation for Marble Retreat’s future. The 
board agreed with the staff. It now appears that God’s 
timetable for this transition was much sooner than ours.
 Patti Cappa will work part time for the ministry 
during the transition period so she can mentor Kari in 
the intricacies of administering this ministry making the 
transition as seamless as possible.
 The Cappas are not yet certain about what God has 
in store for them in this next phase of their careers. They 
are actively pursuing several options and are hopeful for 
the next adventure in their lives.
 The MacKenzies are committed to continuing the 
Marble Retreat ministry as it has been developed over 
the years. Their burden for hurting clergy is the same 
burden that prompted Louis and Melissa McBurney to 
establish the ministry nearly 40 years ago. 
 The board and Melissa McBurney expressed deep 
appreciation to the Cappas for their dedicated work 
in moving this ministry from the McBurney era to the 
MacKenzie era these last ten years. 
 Where does Marble Retreat stand now? We have 
every reason to be encouraged about the future. We 
have as leaders of this ministry a young yet seasoned 
professional couple. We have a veteran and wise 
administrative assistant who knows about every detail 
of our work. We have a marvelous crew of volunteers 
that will help in a variety of ways,  and we have a 
faithful band of supporters who pray for and give to this 
ministry. God is good and the future is bright.

ANNOUNCING  NEW DIRECTORS
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Phone:
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Marble Retreat is a 501(c)3 non-profit corporation. You have several ways to donate, 
on-line click the donate button, check or credit card by mail or phone.

ANNUAL REPORT INSIDE
Please see the Annual Report inside this newsletter for Fiscal Year 2011-2012. We are very thankful for all the 
gifts of both money and time that our supporters have given to ensure our mission continues. We are blessed.

We have been very blessed by the gifts that have come in for our $40,000 transition fund. We still have a ways to go
so please consider giving to help us make this step into the future of Marble Retreat.

We have many needs at Marble Retreat. Here are some of them:

• Ongoing General Operating Funds
• Scholarship Funds for both Clergy and Laity

• A new commercial refrigerator for the lodge kitchen
• Stain and Labor for the outside of the lodge

PLEASE GIVE TO MARBLE RETREAT!

PREPARED IN ADVANCE
 For over a decade we as a couple have decided to say “Yes” to God, to go 
where He led. Now, God has led us to the positions of directors of Marble 
Retreat. Our calling, experience, education, passion, and gifting have all come 
together to prepare us for this time and responsibility. Little did we know when 
we first discovered we had a similar passion for helping Christian leaders over 
12 years ago where it would lead us. We could never have imagined the great 
adventure God had planned. We are thrilled and honored to be a part of the 
future of this great ministry. We have seen what God does here in the hearts and 
lives of His servants and we are humbled to be an ongoing part of that work. We 
are so thankful for your prayers and support that have sustained this ministry and 
covet your prayers as we take this step into the future. We are excited to see God’s 
continued work in this wonderful ministry.

       - Mike and Kari 
THE MCBURNEY SOCIETY

The McBurney Society recognizes those individuals who have made
Marble Retreat a beneficiary through a will, charitable trust or life insurance policy.
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For we are God’s workmanship, created in Christ Jesus to do good works,
which God prepared in advance for us to do. Ephesians 2:10

ANNUAL REPORT
OPERATING INCOME AND EXPENSES

October 1, 2011 - September 30, 2012

Marble Retreat’s annual operating budget comes from client fees for services and various fundraising campaigns. Marble Retreat 
does not receive any government funding and depends on the generosity of the board, staff, alumni, friends and foundations. 
      

INCOME      
Client Fees  $160,110  36%    
Client Stay  $56,490  13%    
Contributions  $222,852  50%    
Interest and Dividends  $3,113 0.7%
Total income  $442,565      

EXPENSES      
Therapy Program  $421,424  76%
Administration  $97,948  18%
Development  $33,203 6%
Total Expenses  $552,575  

The full Marble Retreat audited financial statement is available upon written request.
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We have many needs at Marble Retreat. Here are some of them:

• Ongoing General Operating Funds
• Scholarship Funds for both Clergy and Laity

• A new commercial refrigerator for the lodge kitchen
• Stain and Labor for the outside of the lodge

PLEASE GIVE TO MARBLE RETREAT!

PREPARED IN ADVANCE
 For over a decade we as a couple have decided to say “Yes” to God, to go 
where He led. Now, God has led us to the positions of directors of Marble 
Retreat. Our calling, experience, education, passion, and gifting have all come 
together to prepare us for this time and responsibility. Little did we know when 
we first discovered we had a similar passion for helping Christian leaders over 
12 years ago where it would lead us. We could never have imagined the great 
adventure God had planned. We are thrilled and honored to be a part of the 
future of this great ministry. We have seen what God does here in the hearts and 
lives of His servants and we are humbled to be an ongoing part of that work. We 
are so thankful for your prayers and support that have sustained this ministry and 
covet your prayers as we take this step into the future. We are excited to see God’s 
continued work in this wonderful ministry.

       - Mike and Kari 
THE MCBURNEY SOCIETY

The McBurney Society recognizes those individuals who have made
Marble Retreat a beneficiary through a will, charitable trust or life insurance policy.
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For we are God’s workmanship, created in Christ Jesus to do good works,
which God prepared in advance for us to do. Ephesians 2:10

ANNUAL REPORT
OPERATING INCOME AND EXPENSES

October 1, 2011 - September 30, 2012

Marble Retreat’s annual operating budget comes from client fees for services and various fundraising campaigns. Marble Retreat 
does not receive any government funding and depends on the generosity of the board, staff, alumni, friends and foundations. 
      

INCOME      
Client Fees  $160,110  36%    
Client Stay  $56,490  13%    
Contributions  $222,852  50%    
Interest and Dividends  $3,113 0.7%
Total income  $442,565      

EXPENSES      
Therapy Program  $421,424  76%
Administration  $97,948  18%
Development  $33,203 6%
Total Expenses  $552,575  

The full Marble Retreat audited financial statement is available upon written request.
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